Minutes of Arscott Golf Club Board Meeting (Virtual)  

Monday 22nd March 2021 at 6.00 p.m. 


Present: 
Nick Jones (Chair)

Paul Buckley


     

Steve Turner


Barbara Parnell

     
     

Meurig Jones





Jacqui Mullineux (for Ladies Captain)




Joe Rimmer (Seniors' Captain)




Dave Wallace (Club Captain/minutes)      






     
1. Apologies
       
Alex Hughes, Stuart Thomas.

2. Declaration of Any Other Urgent Business



None.
3. Declaration of Interests


None.
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting


The minutes of the previous meeting held on 18th January were confirmed as a 
correct record. 


Matters Arising:


NJ: had JM progressed the re-measuring of the Ladies course from the winter tees? 
JM: not yet.

5. Re-Opening Arrangements


NJ: Tee booking system working well despite a couple of comments received. DW 
explained that he had received an email from a Committee member concerned 
about tees (particularly early morning slots) being being booked by members for 
guests for 29th March, negating the benefit of other members being able to get tees 
booked prior to visitors. DW felt that pressure for tees had already settled down 
and that there was no real problem – it was actually a benefit of membership to be 
able to invite guests, and the Club wanted to welcome visitors as this was valuable 
income. PB explained that most of the 'guests' were in fact members, where the 
member booking the tee had not bothered to enter their details, so it looked like a 
problem but wasn't. NJ: getting actual names of players was important for 'track 
and trace', so needed to encourage members to book correctly. 


NJ: Course going to be ready for 29th March, possibly off the grass tees, depending 
on the weather in the next few days.


ST: Course jobs done – greens had been hollow tined and top dressed, tree cutting 
done on the 1st, 4th, 6th, 8th, 16th and 18th holes, and some of the bunkers done, with 
the rest being done this week. The fence at the Pound Lane entrance was work in 
progress but might not be complete by the 29th. The decking would be completed. 
The practice areas had been tidied up – DW asked about the distance 
markers/targets for the range: Action – ST to check.


PB: Clubhouse gearing up to provide a takeaway service (note circulated prior to 
meeting) following discussion between PB, BP and Nia – including signing in/QR 
track and trace, social distancing, signage, sanitising etc. After discussion, the 
Board Agreed that consumption should be on course and takeaway only, 
with no outdoor seating/gathering after play. This would have to be made 
clear to players. Although this restriction would reduce income, it would be 
providing a service to members – and this was only for two weeks as the position 
would change on 12th April, when an outdoor hospitality service could be provided. 
6. Committee Reports


DW asked if there had been any members who had put their names forward to 
serve on the Clubhouse, Course and Marketing Committees?


PB: no, none.


NJ: would the Captains ask their Committees again please for anyone interested - 
Action: DW, JR and JB.  


Finance

NJ: the Club had received a significant membership boost with 31 adult and two 
junior members joining on the 4 month deal. A further 10+ application forms had 
been sent out. The members were coming from various Clubs, including 
Shrewsbury GC, Welshpool GC, Oswestry GC and Church Stretton GC. 


PB: hopeful that a good number of these new members would go on to become 
annual members. Membership now stood at some 410 members. In answer to a 
question from BP, PB said only one of the new members was female, pointing to a 
need for further promotion. Action: BP would repeat the initiative taken in 
2020 – some of those attending still had to have their free lesson. JM asked PB to 
send the contact details for the new member to the Lady Captain: PB 
Action.

NJ: there was expenditure on course materials and equipment to come, plus for the 
decking balustrade, but this was covered. NJ would be able to produce further 
details/projections for the next meeting.


Clubhouse

Largely covered under Item 5.


MJ: need for a vegetarian option in takeaway offer? Agreed – Action: PB to raise 
with Nia.

Course

Covered under Item 5.


Marketing

NJ/PB: getting a good response to current promotion, as reported under Finance. 
Social media and word of mouth was proving effective. The Club's August renewal 
date was a helpful factor when other Clubs' were in the Winter/Spring.


Business Compliance

BP: Nothing to report  

7. Projects


Balcony and Outdoor Seating Project

NJ: glass panels for decking done except for the one with the transfer to be 
added.


NJ: no success in obtaining further quotations for new balcony, so still only one 
received. Had initial discussions with the owner – more work needed. 


DW: how long will England Golf allow before work to be done? NJ: changeover of 
personnel at EG may help – not yet spoken with new contact – NJ Action.


NJ: do we go back to the members for agreement to proceed? JR/DW: think that 
members would be supportive.


DW: Building Regulations Approval will be required once a design is chosen – would 
take at least a month to secure.


ST: erection of structure might take about 10 days. It would be beneficial to get the 
work done quickly once a start is made.


NJ: so project still on hold at present. 

Pound Lane Entrance:


Covered under Item 5.

5th Tee

ST: work not done yet – will do when can, with tee then out of play for 12 months. 

8. Any Other Businesses


PB: 1st Kick Start application approved. Once signed up, DWP will send people for 
interview by Club. 2nd application submitted. 

JR: 34 entrants for Seniors competition on Easter Monday, so need tees blocked out 
for 8.30-10.00 a.m. Please - Actioned by PB.

JR: requested that details of any new members eligible for the Seniors be sent to 
him so that he can send a Seniors Welcome Pack (PB already sends a Club 
Welcome Pack to all new members).


JM: commented on need for players to have their correct handicaps and to putt out  
on Club Nights (mixed) now that they were being run as qualifiers.


DW: Men's Friendly matches being postponed until after June 21 when hopefully 
the indoor hospitality could be fully provided for larger groups. JR: Seniors doing 
the same.


NJ: one Men's Competition from December still not entered on Club V1. Action – 
DW to follow up with Competition Secretary. 

NJ: had spoken with a member who had posted on the Members Facebook page 
inviting members to contact him with subscription and other issues for discussion 
with the Board. NJ had explained that Board was not making any decisions at the 
moment as it needed to wait to see what happened over coming months. SHUGC 
had also asked Clubs what they were doing. JR: most Seniors recognised that the 
Club had been receiving no income and so had a 'get on with it' attitude. BP: same 
view from the Ladies Committee members. JR: investment in Course also 
recognised.


NJ: Astbury Hall joining SHUGC. JR: Patshull Park not re-opening. NJ: not sure what 
happening at Henlle GC (DW had read that planning application for chalets had 
been refused).


JM: queried availability of County Books. NJ: new one from 1st April, but can get an 
app. - will send link. Club V1 demonstrated membership of a Club.

9. Date and Time of Next Meeting


Next meeting to be held on Monday 19th April 2021 at 7 p.m. in the Clubhouse. 
